
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING 
HULL PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

HULL, MA 02045 
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MINUTES 

MONDAY, JUNE 20, 2023 
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
David Twombly (present) 
Kyle Conley (absent) 
Liliana Hedrick (present) 
Ernest Minelli (present) 
Regan Yakubian (new member-present) 
 
HULL PUBLIC SCHOOLS REPRESENTATIVES 
Judith Kuehn, Superintendent of Schools 
Diane Saniuk, School Business Administrator 
Maggie Ollerhead, Secretary to Superintendent 
 

1.0  Call to Order 
The School Committee meeting was called to order by Judy Kuehn, Superintendent at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Hull High School Exhibition Room. 
 

2.0  Approval of Agenda 
Motion: David Twombly   Second: Ernest Minelli 
Move to approve the Tuesday, June 20, 2023 agenda. 
Vote: 4-0-0 
 

3.0  Superintendent’s Business Items 
3.1 Reorganization 
Ms. Kuehn opened nominations for chair.  Ms. Hedrick nominated David Twombly for chair. 
Mr. Minelli seconded. 
 
Motion: Liliana Hedrick    Second: Ernest Minelli 
Move to approve David Twombly as chair of the School Committee. 
Roll Call Vote: Ayes: Ernest Minelli, Regan Yakubian, Liliana Hedrick, David Twombly 
 
Mr. Twombly took over as chair. 
Mr. Twombly opened nominations for vice chair. 
Ms. Hedrick nominated Kyle Conley as vice chair.  Ms. Yakubian seconded. 
 
Motion: Liliana Hedrick    Second: Regan Yakubian 
Move to approve Kyle Conley as vice chair of the School Committee.   
Roll Call Vote: Ayes: Ernest Minelli, Regan Yakubian, Liliana Hedrick, David Twombly 
 
Mr. Twombly opened nominations for secretary. 
Mr. Minelli nominated Liliana Hedrick as secretary.   
Mr. Twombly seconded. 
 
Motion: Ernest Minelli                              Second: David Twombly 
Move to approve Liliana Hedrick as secretary of the School Committee.   
Roll Call Vote: Ayes: Ernest Minelli, Regan Yakubian, Liliana Hedrick, David Twombly 
 
 
 

11.0  Correspondence to and Comments from School Committee Members 
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Mr. Minelli thanked all election workers and the town clerk’s office, along with public safety officers, for 
their work during the election cycle. He said the public had an ample voice, which required a lot of flexibility 
and initiative and they went the extra mile. 
 
Ms. Hedrick announced that she would be conducting the back-to-school Bibbidy, Bobbidy Boutique for 
families to get their back-to-school supplies. 
 
Ms. Kuehn read her letter stating she would be retiring at the end of the 2023-2024 school year. School 
Committee members thanked Ms. Kuehn for her dedication and for the work she did and congratulated her on 
her retirement. 
 

12.0 Executive Session 
No need for executive session. 
 

These Minutes of a meeting of the Hull School 
Committee were approved and adopted by the 
Committee on September 11, 2023. 

 

Liliana Hedrick, Secretary 
Hull School Committee 

 

 


